
Parent Council Meeting
October 25, 2011

Note: This meeting was intended to be a full Parent Council meeting with a limited agenda. The purpose of the limited agenda was to allow the Council to focus on fundraising options to be presented by the Fundraising committee and to discuss the ARC and ways to obtain feedback from the parent community. 
In Attendance: 

Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid, Andrew Canham, Brona Little, Matthew Elmslie, Silvana Waddington, Carmen Brubacher, Jenn Hall, Brenda Rockburn, Ron Pumphrey, KoraLee Lehman Piers, Caroline Sewards.

Fundraising

The Fundraising Committee has met both on online and in person to come up with Fundraising ideas. They feel that Fair Trade Coffee (to be sold in November 2011) and the Enchanted Bulb sale (Feb/March 2012) would be the best options for fundraising this year.    

In reviewing past Council costs, it was clarified that last year Parent Council paid $60 to purchase bulbs to plant at the front of the school. It was also clarified that the cost of last year’s leaving ceremony for the Grade 8’s was covered by the school.
A brief discussion was held regarding estimated profits from this year’s pizza sale. Profits to date are approximately $3000.00, which does not include post-dated cheques or money from hotdog sales. The projected fundraising profits from pizza and hotdog sales estimated to be $4000.00 - $5000.00 for the school year 2011/2012.   
The fundraising goal for this school year is $9000.00 which would break down as follows: purchase of two overhead projectors (approx $5000), money available to all grade levels to assist with the cost of arts programs (approx $1000), money available to all grade levels to assist with the cost of math/science programs (approx $1000), money for sports/equipment (approx. $1000). Any remaining funds would be carried forward to 2012/2013.
Motion: Council to approve Fundraising Committee’s suggestion to sell coffee in Nov 2011 and Enchanted Bulbs in Feb/March 2012. 
Motion: Brona Little 
Second: Richard Perkins.
 Motion Approved.

After further discussion regarding funds that would be provided to staff to cover costs to bring programs to the students it was agreed that staff would be given the flexibility to decide how best to allocate funds. 
Motion: Council to agree to $3000.00 to be allocated to the school for Arts/Science/Math/Sports in consultation with the Fundraising Committee/

Motion: Richard Perkins

Second: Ron Pumphreys
Motion Approved.

Andy Pumphreys has generously loaned Art Lesson books to the school library. Books are available to be loaned out through the library as a resource for staff. Andrew will give the books to the librarian for tracking of sign outs. 

Teacher’s Report (Brenda Rockburn) This year staff’s fundraising plans will include a Walk-a-Thon (early Nov), three bakes sales throughout the year (one for each grade level), and a Read-a-Thon in the third term. 

The Global Awareness Group will now be called CLIK. They will be raising money throughout the year to help bring clean water to people in Kenya.
Coat Drive. Andrew to speak to Leadership Council to see if they would be interested in running a Coat Drive for the Snowsuit Fund.
ARC Update. Review of four options of ARC in an effort to solicit feedback from the parent community.  A label sticker will be placed in each student’s agenda with directions to necessary web links and due dates for feedback.
Meeting Adjourned at 9:00 PM. 

